THIS WEEK'S MASS SCHEDULE

Monday, August 19, 2019, Weekday Jgs 2:11-19; Ps 106:34-37, 39-40, 43ab-44; Mt 19:16-22 9:00 a.m. MASS: + Laura Paractore (Birthday) 11:30 a.m. NO MASS: (St. Ann Shrine) 12:15 p.m. NO MASS

Tuesday, August 20, 2019, Saint Bernard, Abbot, Doctor of the Church Jgs 6:11-24a; Ps 85:9, 11-14; Mt 19:23-30
9:00 a.m. MASS: + Janice Seveny
11:30 a.m. MASS: (St. Ann Shrine)
12:15 p.m. MASS: Parishioner Intentions

Wednesday, August 21, 2019, Saint Pius X, Pope Jgs 9:6-15; Ps 21:2-7; Mt 20:1-16 9:00 a.m. MASS: Parishioner Intentions 11:30 a.m. MASS: + (St. Ann Shrine) 12:15 p.m. MASS: + Antonia Igrec

Thursday, August 22, 2019, The Queenship of Mary
Jgs 11:29-39a; Ps 40:5, 7-10; Mt 22:1-14
9:00 a.m. MASS: Parishioner Intentions
11:30 a.m. MASS: + Herbert Verderber & Living Family (St. Ann Shrine)

Friday, August 23, 2019, Weekday Ru 1:1, 3-6, 14b-16, 22; Ps 146:5-10; Mt 22:34-40 9:00 a.m. MASS: + Josephine Casamatta 11:30 a.m. MASS: + Vincent Veneziano (St. Ann Shrine)

Saturday, August 24, 2019, SAINT BARTHOLOMEW, APOSTLE Rv 21:9b-14; Ps 145:10-13ab, 17-18; Jn 1:45-51 9:00 a.m. MASS: + Nancy Orosz (Anniv. of Death) 4:30 p.m. MASS: + Jim Stewart

Sunday, August 25, 2019 TWENTY-FIRST SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME Is 66:18-21; Ps 117:1-2; Heb 12:5-7, 11-13; Lk 13:22–30 8:00 a.m. MASS: Parishioner Intentions

10:00 a.m. MASS: + Jack Turcotte 12:00 p.m. MASS: + Ted Tonti

7:00 p.m. MASS: + Suzan Nakhoul lanios



CONGRATULATIONS TO THE NEWLY BAPTIZED:

Theodore Pederson, child of Theodore and Mary; Lily Marie Nalepka, child of Michael and Lihua; Lucy June Kanzleiter, child of Ross and Elizabeth; Caiden Alexander Kramer, child of Andrew and Jenny

SOME EVENTS THIS WEEK AT SPB

- MEET YOUR TEACHER: Monday, August 19, 4:30 p.m. 6:30 p.m.
- PASTORAL COUNCIL: Monday, August 19, 7:00 p.m. in the Saint Julie Billiart Room
- FINANCE COUNCIL: Tuesday, August 20, 7:00 a.m. in the Saint Julie Billiart Room (NOTE THE NEW TIME!)
- SCHOOL BEGINS: Wednesday, August 21
- DEDICATION OF JANSKY LEARNING CENTER: Thursday, August 22, after the 9:00 a.m. Opening School Mass
- FLOCK OF FRIENDSHIP (Singles, 40 and over) Games Night, 7:00 p.m. Eymard Room

SAVE THE DATES

- BACK TO SCHOOL KNIGHT: Thursday, August 29, 6:30 p.m. in church
- 66TH ANNIVERSARY OF OUR PARISH: Monday, September 2, 9:00 a.m. Mass (with social following). This is Labor Day, and the only Mass at SPB this day. OLBS Chapel, Saint Ann Shrine and offices are closed in observance of the holiday. Join us for Mass to give thanks to God for the blessing of our great parish!
- FATHER BOB CHABOT AND DEACON JOE BOURGEOIS APPRECIATION: Sunday, September 8, 10:00 a.m. Mass. Reception to follow.
- **LEADERSHIP DAY:** September 10, 6:30 p.m. Eymard Room, Led by Rick Krivanka, director of the Jesuit Retreat Center in Parma.
- TAIZÉ PRAYER HOLY HOUR: September 24, Saint Ann Shrine
- **SISTERS OF NOTRE DAME ANNUAL BBQ:** Sunday, September 29, Noon 5:00 p.m. Now only one Sunday, on the campus.
- NEW PARISHIONERS BRUNCH: Sunday, October 27, 10:00 a.m. Mass and afterward. Register at the parish office. We bless new parishioners and share a special brunch with those who are new to our faith community, courtesy of the Welcoming Committee.
- A (GREEN K)NIGHT TO REMEMBER: Friday, November 8 at LaVera Party Center

CREDIT UNION NEWS

The Credit Union will be closed on Sunday, September 1st. We are paying 1.35% on share balances over \$100 and accepting direct bill pay and direct deposits as well.

PARISH NEWS AND ACTIVITIES

PRAYER: During the summer, the church is locked at 4:00 p.m. To access the church, park in the SSS Lot and enter through the brown hallway door. See one of the priests or sacristans for the door access code. Can you keep an hour with the LORD? We need assistance on Mondays: 11:00 a.m., 1:00 p.m. and 3:00 p.m.; Tuesdays: 1:00 p.m. and 8:00 p.m.; Wednesdays: 10:00 a.m.; Thursdays: 10:00 a.m. and 11:00 a.m.

END OF SUMMER LITURGY RECRUITMENT DRIVE: We are looking for you and your family to participate in the liturgical ministries necessary for our parish's life. What a great gift to see folks at the doors of the church, taking up the collection, altar serving, lectoring or sharing Holy Communion! If you are interested, please contact the following for more details:

- Greeters Tony Ward: <u>music-liturgy@saintpaschal.com</u>
- Altar Servers Adults for Funerals Andy Futey: <u>cbrowns1954@aol.com</u>; Youth from 3rd grade through high school -Kathryn Mailer: solonkat@yahoo.com
- Lectors John Schuster: johnschuster9@yahoo.com
- Ushers/Collectors Ken DiSanto: cikkdisanto@msn.com
- Communion Ministers George Zagar: zagarga@gmail.com

UNIFORM EXCHANGE: A few more days left to take advantage of the uniform exchange sale, going on in the Billiart room (near the Narthex). The sale runs through August 20th. It is an "open" sale with no designated opening and closing times. You can donate or make a little extra money by selling your uniform items, gym clothes or spirit wear. This program is not a money maker for the PTO. Guidelines are posted near the entrance. Contact Denise Coreno at denisecoreno@yahoo.com.

FLOCK OF FRIENDSHIP: Singles: 40 and over, Information: (440) 442-3410 or email: flockfriends@yahoo.com. Membership is free. Events are social, volunteering and spiritual. All Saturdays of the month, we will assemble on the sidewalk in front of the Preterm abortion facility at 12000 Shaker Blvd. at 9:30 a.m. Call Jim at 440-944-1552.

SENIOR BOWLERS: Saint Paschal Senior Men's Bowling League is looking for men who want to have fun and don't care if they bowl well (or not!) They will meet on Thursday at 9:00 a.m. beginning September 5. If interested, leave a message for George Rolfe: 440-442-1929.

WOMEN'S BIBLE STUDY: Join us as we study Genesis part 2 consisting of chapters 12-50. We will meet in the Saint Paschal Baylon rectory parlor on Wednesday evenings beginning September 4, from 7:00 -9:00 p.m. In this 10-session study we will learn about the fathers of our faith, discover how God is working everything together for His glory and for the good of His people. Call Lois Heil (440) 537-2853 or Lee Costanzo (216) 409-9961 by August 28 to sign up, or for more information.

MEN'S BIBLE STUDY: If you ever wanted to get closer to Jesus, now is your chance! Come to the Men's Bible Study and improve your walk with our Lord. We will be studying the Gospel of John. Study begins Tuesday, September 10 from 7:00 - 8:00 p.m. in the rectory. Call Rick Costanzo for details: 216-409-9964.

YOUTH MINISTRY

"Grant me, O Lord my God, a mind to know you, a heart to seek you, wisdom to find you, conduct pleasing to you, faithful perseverance in waiting for you, and a hope of finally embracing you."

- St. Thomas Aquinas

We will celebrate our amazing parish at the SPB parish picnic today! After we have made the adjustment and got back to the school routine, we will have our Back-to-School Kickoff! Thank you for your continued support of the Youth Ministry!

August.

 Sunday, August 18th: Parish Picnic at Highland Heights Park! Join us for Mass at noon! Food and games to follow! 12:00 p.m. -2:00 p.m.

September

- Sunday, September 8th: Back-to-School Kickoff! Everyone is invited to join us for East Coast and our Back to School Survivor Game Night! 5:30-6:45 p.m. for those in grades 6-8, Mass at 7:00 p.m. for all, and 8:00-9:30 p.m. for those in grades 9-12 in the youth group room!
- Sunday, September 15th: No Youth Group meeting
- Thursday, September 19th: 6:30-9:30 p.m. XLT at the Seminary! Join us for our first monthly visit to Borromeo Seminary for a special night of praise and worship. Permission slips are required to attend!
- Sunday, September 2nd: Regular Youth Group Meeting Topic: What do you seek? JYG (6th-8th grade) will meet from 5:30-6:45 p.m., we will all attend 7:00 p.m. Mass, and High School Youth Group will meet from 8:00-9:30 p.m.
- Saturday, September 28th: Service Hours Opportunity. Help serve the residents of Villa Serena! You must sign up online because space is limited! Permission slip is required. There will not be a meeting on September 29th.

JUST THOUGHTS FROM SOCIAL ACTION COMMISSION

"Migrants are persons... They are the symbol of all those rejected by today's globalized society... The weakest and most vulnerable must be helped... This is a tremendous responsibility, from which no one is exempt if we wish to fulfill the mission of salvation and liberation, in which the Lord himself has called us to cooperate." – Pope Francis. The Social Action Commission will be holding a special Sunday meeting in September to welcome those who may not be available for weeknight meetings. Please join us on Sunday, September 1th in the Eymard room after the 10:00 a.m. Mass (with donuts!) If you would like to receive our emails, please email spbsocialaction@gmail.com.

FROM FATHER LANE, SSS, OUR 8TH PASTOR



20th Sunday in Ordinary Time: In our country's current political climate we can see that Jesus' words in the Gospel today have come true. How many of your families are divided by Christ's Gospel values and our political leaders who do not share Christian ways? We see this every day with neither of the major political parties sharing our Gospel life. This makes it quite difficult when we vote or even have regular family reunion meals. Even church life divides families and others from staying away from the church. It's a shame we can let discourse and personal opinions cause some division and even hatred in the Body of Christ. We were given the special warning by Christ, but our other readings, namely, the psalm and the letter to the

Hebrews remind us that the LORD will come to our aid and help us. The cloud of witnesses that have gone before us in faith have reminded us that we can carry on, with joy in the cross, with endurance, patience and trust. Let us "not grow weary and lose heart." But let us recognize that together, through mutual respect and dialog, we can grow together in Christ's ways and ignite our earth with the blaze of the Holy Spirit.

Parish, SSS NEWS: In case you missed column in the summer and last two weeks I'll briefly repeat a few things. Due to the health needs of Deacon Joe and Father Bob Chabot, their healthcare professionals have urged that they live and now minister at Regina Health Center in Richfield. The religious orders of the Diocese of Cleveland, with the SSS being one of them, created this facility in 1993 with three levels of health care for religious, the religious' family members and then, if room, for the general public. There is a beautiful chapel (with Mass every day at 11:00 a.m.) that is the focal point of this facility. We will express our gratitude to them for their tremendous service to SPB on September 8 at the 10:00 a.m. Mass, with a reception to follow.

You may visit, write or call our SSS men there, for now we have four (Bro. Eugene Blee and Fr. Bob Pittman as well): Regina Health Center, 5232 Broadview Road, Richfield OH 44286-9608, (330-659-4161).

- Our 6th pastor has returned to northeast Ohio in retirement. Fr. Tony Schueller became the pastor (as well as maintaining his role and Provincial Superior) of our SSS parish, Saint Joseph, in the heart of downtown San Antonio. Fr. Mario has returned here to take up the schedule that was Fr. Tony's, assisting at neighboring convents and parishes. From time to time, you will see Fr. Mario greeting you at the door of the church. Welcome back, Fr. Mario!
- The Blessed Sacrament Community announces Fr. John Christman, SSS, is the new *Emmanuel* editor, replacing Fr. Anthony Schueller, SSS. (Fr. Tony, as many of you know, has moved to be pastor in San Antonio, while still being Provincial Superior of our Province. Fr. Tony will have a new role with the magazine as Senior Editor). We are sad to have Fr. John's term come to an end, but so grateful for his wonderful service to SPB for the last 6 years.
- Beginning Monday, October 1, 2019, Fr. Mike Arkins, SSS will be SPB's new Senior Parochial Vicar, after the completion of Fr. John's term as Parochial Vicar. Fr. Mike was the 7thpastor of SPB, and we are very happy to welcome him back in this new role. Welcome back, Fr. Mike!

We have been asking your advice prior to a formal survey to every parishioner about our Mass times. As folks have been giving me feedback, first through the formal meetings of the Pastoral Council, Liturgy Commission and Pastoral Staff, and now through reading the bulletin and submitting a comment either in person, by phone, email or the little coupon below, I have received feedback specifically about the Sunday evening Mass. Is 7:00 p.m. too late? I've recently had requests, especially from families, to have the Mass at 5:00 or 6:00 p.m. We are revisiting our Mass times due to the demographic changes, and the needs of our liturgical ministers. We are blessed with plenty of priests, unlike many parishes that change their Mass times due to the lack of ordained. However, we are not the same parish we once were - and when we have Holy Days of Obligation (like the Assumption or Christmas) we are so scattered and divided in the pews We notice how important our unified our participation should be as one Body. So, I'll ask the question a little more broadly this week before we send out a survey: What Mass time would work best for you/your family? Name the time!

This Mass time works best :	Saturday:
	Sunday:

<u>Pilgrimage Petitions & Meeting:</u> Our parish pilgrimage to Italy is coming soon. We will be having an orientation meeting for those going, <u>Wednesday, August 21, 7:00 p.m.</u> in the Saint Julie Billiart Room. We realize not everyone is able to go – but we want you to be with us! Please fill out the box below with a prayer request We will pray for your intention at the many shrines and Masses we visit.

PRAYER REQUEST	
Please pray for:	

Living Liturgy – Part 8: "Saying Amen – Loud and Clear" The communion ministers and I were joking recently that we thought we are becoming deaf, since we are not hearing quite so clearly anymore the "Amen" when we make the faith statement and distribute the Body & Blood of Christ. When we say, "The Body of Christ," and/or "The Blood of Christ," we are speaking quite profoundly, and making a faith statement. We respond in kind with a resounding, "Amen." This word unites all faiths, all languages and cultures. We do not say any other phrase – for this word, from the Hebrew, sums it all up in two syllables. We say this powerful word regularly through the Mass to give assent to our beliefs, to acknowledge prayers, and to participate in the unity of the Body of Christ. Say it proudly and loudly, proclaiming to the world what people have been martyred for over the centuries and even now: We ARE the Body of Christ – we believe and say it is so!

Special Thanks for the Saint Ann Triduum: What a wonderful Triduum this year with the great participation from folks come from across the nation to celebrate with us the patron of children, healing and heart, Good Saint Ann! I thank the great volunteers who helped Saint Ann Shrine Staff and me, for their dedication and nightly service to this special prayerful, retreat event: Roberta Modica, Ken DiSanto, Jerry Kazimir, Jimmy Kalina, George Zagar, Dick Kramer, Joan McHugh and Rosalie Lewis. We couldn't have done it without your leadership and care! Lastly, we thank our servers, but especially our leader Kathryn Mailer for organizing them in the midst of their busy summer lives.

Preparing for A (Green) Knight to Remember: Your help is needed in getting donations, wonderful items to bid on such as get-a-away trips, tickets to shows and sites around NE Ohio, tours, wineries, you name it! Our committee is starting to work hard planning another wonderful gala to support our school. This year we are pleased to announce that we will honor two very special Green Knights of SPB: Deacon Joe Bourgeois, SSS and Mike Rossi. We hope you will purchase a table to honor and support these great Green Knights of SPB and support our school. These fundraisers benefit our children – our noble Green Knights – who love learning and get so ready and prepared for high school – to provide the best education in NE Ohio. With our superb faculty, and supportive folks like Deacon Joe and Mike and you – we create a wonderful place to enrich minds and nourish souls! Is FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 8, 6:30 p.m. at LaVera Party Center on your calendar? For more info, please contact our Advancement Office director, Kelly Ericsson, at extension 112 or kelly@saintpaschal.com

<u>The Week Ahead:</u> Classes begin this week at award-winning school! We pray for another successful year with the theme of our capital campaign: Forward in Faith, Hope and Love. Let us continue to pray for each other!

Let's continue to pray for each other – and thanks for all you do for SPB, being such a great steward of God's many blessings and gifts that you offer so well!

In Christ our Eucharist,

Huttiomismess

Reverend John Thomas Lane, SSS, '79 Pastor – Tweet with me: @jtlanesss

OUR STEWARDSHIP TO GOD AND ONE ANOTHER

Weekly Collection Budget Goal & Need: First Collection August 3/4 MyEoffering (July) **\$21,000.00** \$14,793.00 \$20,729.00

- We need to build savings too! So, if you would be so kind as to keep SPB in your legacy, will, or trust, we would appreciate you supporting our future! Our last gift, for the beautification of SPB was from the Olsin Family. Leave a wonderful legacy, helping our parish's financial future! We invest heavily in the parish's life due to your generosity, even after you have gone to your maker! Thanks for helping our parish build a savings account for our future
- Thank you for helping us have a thriving parish, through your offertory envelopes that support our staff, utilities, taxes, supplies and ministries!

Our parish debt/outstanding loans:

School roof, O'Brien Hall & School Gym: \$ 53,949.00
Saint Paschal Lane Driveway \$101,679.00

Some of our bills this week:

• Uniforms \$ 385.00

• Water \$ 162.56 (down with school out)

Emergency phone line \$ 53.56Youth Group expenses \$1,239.01

Forward in Faith, Hope & Love Campaign for Our Parking Lots:

• Goal: \$1,000,000.00 (a million dollars!)

• Total raised so far: \$ 352,316.01 (as of August 12)

o Minus \$75,600 for phase two - SSS Kitchen Lot

o Minus \$158,517.60 for phase three – Horseshoe Lot

o Minus \$100,000.00 for phase four – Blue Ribbon Way

Sealing expenses coming!

Phases 1, 2, 3 & 4 complete! Let's work on phases 5 & 6: West (part 5 - closer to Fr Jette Gym) and East (part 6) Lots

We Count on You!

Weekend Mass attendance August 3, 4

4:30 p.m. Saturday3508:00 a.m. Sunday20010:00 a.m. Sunday31212:00 p.m. Sunday2107:00 p.m. Sunday199

SAINT PASCHAL BAYLON SCHOOL NEWS

The school bells will soon be ringing once again! We can't wait to welcome back our Green Knights on Wednesday, August 21 as we begin our 64th school year. We are eager to welcome our new students and families who will be joining us this year as well as some new members of our faculty and staff: Vanessa Braun, second grade teacher, Ronda Powers, Project Challenge teacher, and Lee Knox, Preschool aide.

Looking ahead:

- Our annual *Meet Your Teacher* event (K-8) will take place on Monday, August 19 from 4:30-6:30 p.m. Class lists, bus lists, gym clothes, yearbooks, and other supplies will be available.
- The first day of school for students in Grades 1-8 is Wednesday, August 21 with regular dismissal.
- Join us for our first all-school Liturgy on Thursday, August 22 at 9:00 a.m. followed by the dedication of the Jansky Learning Center.
- Kindergarten staggered entrance takes place this week. Be sure to check information that was sent home to you.
- Preschool parent meetings are Wednesday, Thursday, and Friday of this week. Please check your acceptance letter for specific information
- Don't forget to complete the online back to school forms and submit hard copies to the school by the first day on August 21. The forms may be accessed on our website at www.saintpaschal.com under Quick Links.

Blessings, Diane Raguz, Principal

CATECHETICAL FORMATION AND EDUCATION: LEARNING & LIVING OUR FAITH

PSR: Registration is underway for the 2019-2020 PSR school year! Registration forms are available at the Parish Office and on http://psr.saintpaschal.com (Click on "Registration Form" on the left sidebar.) Tuition rates are \$95 for one child; \$170 for two children, and \$230 for three or more children. Scholarships are available. Our registration form also serves as the emergency medical form as well as the media release form, for your convenience. Special note: If you have a child entering the 1st grade or 7th grade and are interested in having them receive their sacraments in the 2nd and 8th grade the following year, enroll them in PSR for the upcoming year. Two years of sacramental preparation is required.

INFANT BAPTISM CLASSES: If you are interested in having your child who is under the age of 7 baptized, please contact George and Anna Peko at 440-442-3410, ext. 107 or email: psr@saintpaschal.com to sign up for our course on Baptism. The next class is Sunday, August 25, following the 10:00 a.m. Mass.

RCIA: If you or someone you know is interested in becoming Catholic, please contact George and Anna Peko 440-442-3410, ext. 107 or email: psr@saintpaschal.com. Classes have just started. Please join us!

AROUND THE DIOCESE

FORMER SAINT MALACHI PARISH & URBAN COMMUNITY SCHOOL STUDENTS: Saint Malachi Parish invites students of the Ursuline Sisters who taught at Saint Malachi Parish and Urban Community School to 11:30 a.m. Mass on August 25 to honor their Ursuline teachers followed by an ICE CREAM SOCIAL in the Church Hall. If you want to show appreciation, there will be a donation box at the event. (Checks payable to the Ursuline Sisters of Cleveland). RSVP to Saint Malachi Rectory (216) 861-5343 or email: rectory@stmalachi.org.

SAINT JOSEPH ACADEMY ADMISSION EVENTS: 8th Grade Shadowing begins on September 9 and runs through November 26. The High School Placement Test (HSPT) is required for eighth grade students interested in applying for admission to the Class of 2024. It will be held on Saturday October 26, Wednesday, October 30, and Saturday, November 2. The tests will be administered at Saint Joseph Academy. Results from this test will be considered when reviewing student applications for admission and scholarships. The test will also be offered on Saturday, January 4, 2020 and Thursday, February 27 for admission consideration only. Optional HSPT Preparation Class will be offered by Seeley Test Pros at Saint Joseph Academy on Saturday, September 28; All 5th, 6th and 7th grade girls are invited to "Explore the Academy" on Friday, October 11.

MARRIED COUPLES GET-AWAY WEEKEND. How would you like to learn more about your spouse and God on the same weekend? A Marriage Encounter Weekend can do that for you! The fall Weekend is just around the corner, so make plans now to attend; October 11-13 at the Homewood Suites in Solon. Call Jack and Fran at 330-305-9963 or GreatMarriagesOhio.org for info or to sign up.

EMMAUS 2019 RETREAT- OUR TRAVELS WITH CHRIST: YESTERDAY, TODAY AND TOMORROW: Friday, October 4, 7:00 p.m. - Saturday, October 5, 8:30 p.m. Facilitated by Sister Marian Durkin, CSA and keynote speaker Father Steve Krupa, SJ. EMMAUS: 2019 is the TWENTIETH annual retreat for LGBTQ Christians at Jesuit Retreat Center. Come and meet other LGBTQ men and women, supportive and knowledgeable religious and parents of gay children. Mingle with a friendly group in a structured and non-structured setting knowing that your privacy is important. Feel comfortable to celebrate and share your journey and outlook or listen to others in a fun, reflective and prayerful atmosphere. Cost: \$95. Jesuit Retreat Center, 5629 State Rd., Parma. To register, call 440-884-9300 or visit www.jesuitretreatcenter.org

PASTORAL STAFF (440-442-3410)

CLERGY:

- PASTOR: Rev. John Thomas Lane, SSS: <u>jtlanesss@gmail.com</u>, extension 111
- PAROCHIAL VICAR: Rev. John Christman, SSS: <u>jchristman@blessedsacrament.com</u>, extension 110
- PAROCHIAL VICAR: Rev. Juancho (Choy) Ramos, SSS: <u>chomos45@yahoo.com</u>, extension 104

PARISH STAFF:

- ADVANCEMENT DIRECTOR: Ms. Kelly Ericsson: <u>kelly@saintpaschal.com</u>, extension 112
- BUSINESS MANAGER: Mrs. Michelle Mazza:

mmazza@saintpaschal.com, extension 101

- o Calendar & Parish Room Reservations
- CATECHETICAL LEADERS: M/M Anna & George Peko: psr@saintpaschal.com, ext. 107
 - o Baptism, Becoming Catholic & PSR
- COMMUNICATION DIRECTOR: Mrs. Kathy Pohlhammer: kathy@saintpaschal.com, extension 109
 - The state of the s
 - o Bulletin Editor: <u>bulletin@saintpaschal.com</u>
- MAINTENANCE SUPERVISOR: Mr. Jon Detzel: <u>jondetzel@yahoo.com</u>, extension 100
- MUSIC & LITURGY MINISTER: Mr. Tony Ward: music-liturgy@saintpaschal.com: ext. 122
- PRINCIPAL: Ms. Diane Raguz: <u>draguz@saintpaschal.com</u> (440) 442-6766
 - ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL: Mrs. Sheila Klepcyk: sklepcyk@saintpaschal.com
- RECEPTIONIST & ASSISTANT: Mrs. Gigi Peko: parishoffice@saintpaschal.com, extension 100
- YOUTH MINISTER: Ms. Evamarie Mickol: emickol@saintpaschal.com, Youth Room ext. 113

PASTORAL ASSOCIATES EMERITUS - Please keep in your prayers:

- Dcn. Joe Bourgeois, SSS: joeyappytheclown@yahoo.com
- Rev. Mr. Robert Bowers: IMBowers@aol.com